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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013


March Agenda Package.

ANC 6A serves the Near Northeast, Stanton Park and North Lincoln Park communities of Capitol Hill.  The Commission has been working hard on issues ranging from H Street development, community policing, zoning issues and alcohol licensing.  
Your attendance is always welcome at all of our monthly meetings.
Date and Time:  Thursday, March 11, 2004 at 7:00pm

Location:  Miner Elementary School - entrance is on the 600 block of 16th Street, NE

Highlights of the Agenda:

Abandoned Houses – What can we do?  Stanley Jackson, Director, Department of Housing and Community Development will update on three abandoned properties (525 9th Street, NE; 1125 G Street, NE; and the Firehouse on Maryland Avenue) and the status of the Five Year Plan.
Update on Prospect / Goding – Since our last meeting, the community sat down with all the key stakeholders and identified the timelines for completion.  We will update the status of this project.

Community Standards for Liquor Licenses Update – Transcript from our first community meeting is attached.
All the details can be found on the attached pages and electronically at our website:  www.anc6a.org
See you at the meeting.

For more information, contact Joseph Fengler, 202-423-8868
7:00pm
Quorum Call

7:01
Call the meeting to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes

7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:10
Community Discussion: Mr. Stanley Jackson, Director, Department of Housing and Community Development

Initial Topics:  (1) Update on 525 Ninth Street, NE, (2) Discussion on 1125 G Street, NE, (3) Current Disposition of Fire Station on Maryland Avenue, NE and (4) Information on the Five Year Plan
7:30
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

7:35
Officer Reports:
1.
Chair
2.
Vice-Chair

3.
Treasurer

A.
Approve monthly treasurer’s report and approve previous month’s disbursements
B.
Approve photocopying expenses:  Commission not to exceed $600 and Committee meetings not to exceed $100 ($25 per Committee).

4.  Secretary
8:15
Standing Committee Reports:

1.
Economic Development and Zoning 
A.
Updates.

B. 
BZA 17131, 347 Tennessee Avenue, NE.  The committee recommends a letter of support to BZA for the special exceptions for lot occupancy and rear yard for two story addition.
C.
HPA 04-142, 1333 Constitution Avenue, NE.  The committee recommends a letter of support for the concept to HPRB, noting the specific concerns of the residents.

D.
HPA 04-133, 251 8th Street, NE.  The committee recommends a letter to HPRB advising that progress should be made on the existing building before granting approval for addition.

E.
Large Tract Review, 1500 Maryland Avenue, NE.  The committee recommends a letter of support for the project to OP, noting concerns about affordable housing and proper design for public safety in alleys and interior spaces.

F. 
2004 Committee Goals.  The committee recommends that the ANC approve the 2004 goals for the committee.

G.
Accept Report for February.
2.
Community Outreach
A.
Accept Reports for November, January and February.
B.
Accept nomination for Jose Rodriguez to join the committee.
3.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing
A.
Accept Report for February
B.
Discuss Community Standard campaign. 
4.
Public Safety
A.
No items submitted.
8:30
Unfinished Business
A. DDOT Report provided by Mr. Drew Ronneberg

B. Update on Prospect / Goding School.
8:35
New Business.
A. No items submitted
8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn


Minutes for ANC 6A Community Meeting held on February 12, 2004.  The meeting was convened at 7:00 pm. Present: Commissioners Alberti, Fengler, Mack, Musante, Rice, Ward. Absent: Stevens-Harris.  Approximately 45 community residents were present.

1. Agenda.  The agenda was amended to include a Department of Transportation update under Item F, and said that if there were no time it would be included under Unfinished Business at the next meeting.  Commissioner Rice added updates to his Community Outreach Report as well as a nomination to Community Outreach committee.  The agenda was adopted as amended without objection.
2. Minutes.  The minutes were approved without objection

3. Community Comments.  There were no community comments.
4. Community Discussion with Commissioner Tommy Wells on Prospect/Goding School
The discussion was moved until School Board Commissioner Wells arrived at the meeting.  Dedrick Boyd of the DC Public School Office of Facilities Management identified himself as being present.

5. Single Member District Reports
Commissioner Musante reported that two and a half weeks ago, the lights were out on 14th Street, but they are now functioning properly.  He thanked Commissioner Stevens-Harris for facilitating a prompt return of the lights.  He also on plans for the beautification of the PEPCO substation at 13th and D NE; that DC Parks and Recreation would complete work on Lovejoy Park by May; and mentioned an assault that had occurred in the 200 block of Tennessee Avenue NE.

Commissioner Ward reported that she in the process of protesting several ABC licenses.  She reported on an increase in tag-less, stolen vehicles in the area around Linden Place and Maryland Avenue NE.

Commissioner Rice reported that he reported to  DDOT the absence of No Parking to Corner signs at 10th and C Streets (a dangerous intersection with poor visibility), and expects action within a week.  He also mentioned that there was information available from WASA on lead in the water available at the front table.

Commissioner Alberti reported that there is a plan for a residential development at the old Trant’s property.

Commissioner Mack reported that she is working on the problem of trash inspectors not doing their jobs.

6. Community Discussion with Commissioner Tommy Wells on Prospect/Goding School
Chairman Fengler stated that he had received no answer to a letter he had sent to DCPS and to Chairman Cooper Cafritz and Commissioner Wells of the School Board describing the problems at the Prospect/Goding site.  He said that while there was now a temporary fence surrounding the property, it was the site of illegal and dangerous activity and nothing was being done to remedy the situation.  Dedrick Boyd said that, according to the Army Corps of Engineers, the building was due for completion in June, with the building’s panels being delivered in mid-March.  There is no permanent fencing in the plan.  The Army Corps of Engineers is being phased out as managers of the project.  Chairman Fengler requested a monthly update on the progress of the project, and Mr. Boyd agreed.  

Community discussion: Erica Fitzpatrick questioned the timelines, and asked about the future plans for a playground.  Mr. Boyd cited budget cuts as a rationale for not having specific plans for a playground.  Ranell Zapata raised the issue of the building interior being exposed to the elements and the possibility of necessary repairs further delaying the opening.  Mr. Boyd expressed his frustration with the Army Corps of Engineers, and said it is responsible for any needed work due to its delay, and he is concerned about the capacity to make the June 4th deadline.  Chairman Fengler asked that information on the interior renovations be included as a category in the monthly updates.  Commissioner Musante asked about what the project is costing.  Mt. Boyd said that the project was originally budgeted at $1.6 million and it is about 1 percent over that now.

The issue of the playground was raised again, and was asked whether planning for the playground could start now, and whether there were plans to use Sherwood Recreation Center as a substitute. Commissioner Wells said that such plans could definitely be made, as they are at other schools.  He subsequently said that they will not give any further work to the Corps of Engineers, and DCPS has to start figuring out a timeline and a plan to build the playground.  There is no way the District can fine the Corps, or hold them accountable.  Commissioner Wells said that he would work with the ANC to put a letter of agreement about a timeline for a playground, and he will negotiate the use of Sherwood if it is necessary.

Prospect/Goding principal Dr. Peterson expressed her concern about the deadline date because she has to vacate the building the school is using now because another school is being moved in to the facility.  Commissioner Wells assured her that if there was a delay, she would remain at the facility and the other school would be relocated elsewhere,  

The issue of accountability for the project was raised.  Commissioner Wells stated that DCPS is caught in an entanglement with the Corps, and the only thing that can be done is to cancel the contract, but then the funding would be lost.

Commissioner Wells agreed to convene a monthly meeting at the Sherwood Recreation Center to assess the progress of the project, using the e-mail from Mr. Boyd as a starting point for the dialogue.  The first meeting will be held prior to the next ANC meeting. Chairman Fengler stated that as the SMD representative for the school he would facilitate keeping the channels of communication open. 

7. Officers Reports
A. Chair’s Report

Motion: Chairman Fengler moved that $2,006.86, plus tax and shipping, be approved for the procurement of office equipment and furnishing to furnish the Commission office at Sherwood Recreation Center. (The equipment includes a FAX machine, two file cabinets, desk, chairs and a wall-mounted display rack).  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice.   It was passed without objection.

Motion:  That the ANC meeting schedule for 2004 be approved: January 9, February 12, March 11, April 8, May 13, June 10, July 8, August recess, September 9, October 14, November 11, and December 9.  It was passed without objection.
Motion: That the site of ANC meetings be changed from Miner to the Sherwood Recreation Center.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice. Chairman Fengler said that his reason for suggesting the change was based on the fact that the office was at Sherwood, and the meeting room was somewhat smaller and more conducive to discussion.  The discussion focused on arrangements at Sherwood for time and set-up, parking and particularly, on moving the location closer to Capitol Hill, with the potential for changing the turnout at meetings.  The distance from the current location was also raised.  The motion failed, by a vote of 3-3.  Voting in favor: Commissioners Fengler, Musante, and Rice.  Voting in opposition:  Commissioners: Alberti, Mack and Ward.
Proposed testimony for February 19 ANC Oversight Hearing.  Chairman Fengler reviewed the goals laid out in the testimony.   Commissioner Rice noted that testimony could be submitted by the public on the performance of the ANC.  The testimony was approved without objection.  
B. Treasurer’s Report
Commissioner Alberti sought approval for the following individual disbursements: 
1.  Approve $103.31 to Musante for photocopying, seconded by Fengler, approved without objection.

2.  Approve $5.00 to Rice for transportation to an ABC meeting, seconded by Fengler, approved without objection.

3.  Approve $12.00 to Rice for transportation to a BZA meeting, seconded by Fengler, approved without objection.

4.  Approve $321.56 to Kinko’s for photocopying, seconded by Fengler, approved without objection.

The Treasurer reported that the ANC’s checking account balance is $19, 279.48; the savings account balance is $4,118.53.  He moved that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.  It was seconded by Chairman Fengler and approved without objection.

Motion: The Treasurer moved that the ANC approve $25 for participation in the ANC Security Fund for 2004.  It was seconded by Chairman Fengler and approved without objection.

The Treasurer submitted the Quarterly Report for the first quarter of the fiscal year (October – December 2003) for approval.  It was seconded by Chairman Fengler.  It was approved without objection.

The Treasurer reported that in the Quarterly Report for the 4th Quarter, there was a transcription mistake of $.08, and would like approval to amend the quarterly report. It was seconded by Chairman Fengler and approved without objection.  

Motion: The Treasurer moved that $600 be allocated for copying materials for the month of March for the meeting and committee meetings.  The motion was seconded by Chairman Fengler and approved without objection.

8. Committee Reports
A. Economic Development and Zoning
Commissioner Rice reported that the appeal by Stanton Park Neighborhood Association of parking requirements at Medlink was denied 3-2 by the Board of Zoning Adjustment, but the BZA is going to reconsider the issue on February 24th, and depending on the outcome, Medlink may have to provide more on-site parking.

He reported that the BZA has approved a variance for the Jesus is the Way coffee shop.  However, the decision says that the ANC did not participate in the hearing, and the ANC did, in fact take action to oppose the variance on specific grounds, and notified the Commission.  Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC write a letter asking the BZA for reconsideration of the case on the grounds that the views of the ANC were not given great weight.  It was seconded by Chairman Fengler, and approved without objection.

He reported that the BZA had approved rear addition to the third story at 1016 Massachusetts Avenue NE, about which the ANC had sent a letter of support.

He further reported that on February 17th the Council will act on the H Street Small Area Development Plan; and that there are now two pieces of legislation introduced by Councilmember Ambrose relevant to Kramer Street.; and that the BZA had denied the high density retail/residential overlay plan, despite the ANC’s support; and approved the Metropolitan Police Department facility location rules, despite ANC opposition.  

Commissioner Rice suggested re-sending the ANC’s letters on 1626 Kramer Street to the new personnel at DHS and YSA.  The idea was approved without objection.

B. Community Outreach
Motion:  Commissioner Musante nominated Louis Barbash to serve on the Committee.  His nomination was accepted without objection.

C. Alcoholic Beverage Licensing
Chairman Fengler, in the absence of committee chair Michael Kuiken, moved the approval of the following members of the Committee:  Brenda Artis, Wes Grooms, and Richard Sundberg.  The members were accepted without objection.  There was discussion about filling the remaining two openings on the Committee.  Commissioner Alberti nominated Charles White.  His nomination was accepted without objection.

Chairman Fengler discussed the Community Standard campaign, saying it is a two-pronged program, one to determine if the community wants a standard, and then, if a single community standard is wanted, there will be hearings and meeting to develop a standard, which will then be approved by the ANC.  Commissioner Alberti suggested that if the community does want a single standard, a process will have to be developed to work with the businesses and the ABC board on implementation and enforcement.  Motion: A motion was made by Chairman Fengler to approve an expenditure of $1,732 for an advertising campaign for the hearings.  This will cover March and May half-page advertisements in Voice of the Hill, the Hill Rag and DC North.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice.  It was approved without objection.  

Motion: Chairman Fengler moved that a maximum of $525 be allocated for our existing transcriber to record the three hearings, so that the Committee can concentrate on the hearing.  It was seconded by Commissioner Alberti.  The discussion centered on how extensive the transcription would be and whether it was needed.  It was approved by a vote of 5-1, with Commissioner Ward voting in opposition.

Motion: Chairman Fengler moved for approval of the committee report. Mark Borberly asked to be removed from the list of those interested serving on the ABL committee.  Motion:  Commissioner Alberti nominated Charles White to serve on the committee.  It was approved without objection.  It was pointed out that while the ANC protested the transfer of the Excello license to N-A Minut, its protest of the renewal of the Class B license was submitted in time.  The report was accepted without objection

9. New Business
A. PSA Restructuring Testimony.  Motion: A motion was made by Chairman Fengler to approve testimony, and designate two or more Commissioners to testify at the February 24, 2004 hearing.  He stated that the testimony is an update of the letters previously sent on the issue.  The concerns of the ANC have been met.  It was approved without objection.

B. Testimony on ABRA.  Motion: Chairman Fengler requested approval for sending a letter on ABRA performance as part of the DCRA oversight hearings.  He would like to highlight the fact that ABRA has failed to update its contact lists, sends late notices for hearings, and suggest the possibility of moving hearings to late afternoon or evenings.  His motion was approved without objection.

C. Approval of letter of support for 525 Ninth Street NE.  Motion: Chairman Fengler requested approval for sending a letter to the DC DHCD requesting action on the deteriorating condition of 525 9th Street NE.  It was approved without objection.
D. 11th Street Traffic Calming Study (H Street to Lincoln Park).  Motion: Chairman Fengler made a motion to, pending a petition from the neighbors and other paperwork required by DDOT, ask DOT to initiate a traffic calming study for 11th Street from H Street to Lincoln Park.  It was approved without objection.
E. WASA Information request.  Motion: Commissioner Rice moved to write a letter to WASA requesting 1/a map showing lead service line locations in the ANC area; 2/the testing locations and results from the latest round of sampling; 3/details on WASA’s plans to prioritize lead service line replacement; and 4/ a schedule for the replacement of lead service lines in ANC 6A.  The motion was approved without objection.

10. Community Comment
A question was asked about the delay in completing Lovejoy Park.  Commissioner Musante explained that it was both budgetary and seasonal.  Work will begin on the removal of the asphalt, basketball courts and light posts.

Virginia Gaddis pointed out an article about the possibility of ANC’s losing standing before the Historic Preservation Board.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm

February 17, 2004

Director

Board of Zoning Adjustment

441 4th St, NW, Suite 210

Washington, DC 20001

Re: Motion for reconsideration of BZA Application No. 17100

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on February 12, 2004, ANC 6A voted 6-0 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to file this motion for reconsideration pursuant to 11 DCMR 3126.2 with respect to BZA’s decision for Application No. 17100.  The conclusion of our Commission is that granting this special exception will tend to adversely affect the neighboring properties.

The final written order for Application No. 17100 dated February 9, 2004 states in the second paragraph that “ANC 6A did not participate in the application.”  This statement is not correct; a report conveying the reasons for ANC 6A’s opposition to this application was sent to the BZA on December 29, 2003. None of the issues raised in the ANC’s report were addressed in the final written order.  As a result, the grounds for this motion are that the report of the ANC was not given great weight as required by 11 DCMR 3115.2.  Furthermore, the conclusion that granting this application “would not be adverse to any party” is inaccurate based on the ANC’s report.   

Our December 29, 2003 report addresses the application for a variance pursuant to 11 DCMR Sec. 3102.2 (see attachment).  The October 29, 2003 notice that BZA provided to the ANC 6A clearly stated that the application was for a variance.  The ANC 6A was not subsequently notified that the BZA was considering a special exception.  Nonetheless, our original letter provides reasoning for the negative effect this special exception will have on neighboring properties.  That reasoning is clearly stated in the last paragraph of that letter, which is included here:

The 100 block of 15th St. NE is a small residential block that is already saturated with commercial establishments. It is sandwiched between two grocery stores that have Class B liquor licenses. It also contains an upholstery shop and a very active church. The neighborhood is not in need of additional commercial amenities such as a coffee shop. It is well served by several grocery stores (4 within a two block radius of the 100 block of 15th St NE) and several carryout restaurants. The addition of another commercial establishment to the 100 block of 15th Street NE would detract further from the residential character of the block and surrounding neighborhood and would provide no substantial benefit to the community.

The ANC and the residents it represents are not opposed to the integration of a reasonable number of nonresidential establishments within residential areas zoned R-4.  However, in the case of the 100 block of 15th St. NE., the density of nonresidential establishment far exceeds a reasonable level.  To further subject the adjacent properties to the activities of another nonresidential establishment will do serious harm the quality of life of the residents and have a negative impact on the affected properties. 

The relief sought by the ANC is a denial of the special exception based on the ANC’s original, timely report.

Sincerely,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Attachment:  December 29, 2003 Letter

cc:
Sandra Douglas, Applicant 


Gottlieb Simon, OANC


Sharon Ambrose, Ward 6 Councilmember

February 16, 2004

Mr. Dedric Boyd

Office of Facilities Management

District of Columbia Public School - Penn Center

1709 3rd St., N.E., 

Washington, D.C.  20002 

Mr. Tommy Wells

Ward Six, District of Columbia Board of Education
825 North Capitol St, NE, 9th Floor

Washington, D.C. 20002

Re: Prospect/Goding Learning Center Follow-up

Mr. Boyd and Mr. Wells:


Thank you for attending our Commission meeting on February 12, 2004.  While the community hopes the school will be completed in June 2004, hope is not a method to ensure accountability.  The purpose of this letter is to outline the key points of our discussion.  

First, status reports to include timelines, costs and state of the project will be provided monthly.  Mr. Boyd agreed to provide this information.  The first update will be forwarded by February 24, 2004.

Second, monthly community meetings will be held to discuss the progress of this project.  Mr. Wells agreed to facilitate these meetings.  The first meeting is February 26, 2004, at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Recreation Facility.

Third, the interior of the school was subject to needless exposure to the elements while the exterior work was delayed.  Mr. Boyd stated that the current contract with the Corps of Engineers only pertains to the exterior of the building.  Discussion ensued as to the liability for the interior of the building.  Accordingly, DCPS will provide an update at our first meeting.

Fourth, permanent fencing, better lighting and crime prevention landscaping need to be added to the project.  In a perfect setting, a school would not need such measures.  The use of the school by criminal elements after hours is well documented.  Ignoring this point will only legitimize this as an acceptable location for illegal activity.  

Fifth, the current playground is inadequate.  Two additional years of neglect has rendered the playground unusable and hazardous to children.  Mr. Boyd stated the current project does not include funds to repair this equipment.  The option of using Sherwood Recreation Center as an alternative was discussed, but long-term refurbishment of playground is a major goal.  Mr. Wells ensured our community that children will not be allowed to play on unsafe equipment.  

In close, we look forward to working with you both over the next several months.

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler, 
Commissioner 6A-02, fengler6a02@yahoo.com, (202) 423-8868

cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

February 24, 2004

Mr. Stanley Jackson

Director, Department of Housing and Community Development

District of Columbia Public Schools

801 North Capitol Street, NE, 8th Floor

Washington, DC  20002

Re: Community Update on 525 Ninth Street, NE

Mr. Jackson:


Our Commission is writing to add our voice to the growing concerns regarding the deteriorating condition of the building and grounds at 525 Ninth Street, NE.  Over the last six months, your office has received several letters from residents that this property needs immediate maintenance ranging from trimming or removing overgrown trees, cleaning the grounds and painting the front elevation and window grates.  Most recently, your office has been notified that the perimeter fence has been pulled back and the side door was open.  We have had a challenge with loitering and drug dealing at the Prospect/Goding Learning Center and we are deeply concerned that this criminal element has simply shifted its illegal activities to this abandoned property.

The long-term plans for this building have also been a point of contention in our community.  Many in our neighborhood have asked what the plans are for this vacant property.  To that question, we have been told that a complete appraisal and checklist of environmental concerns needs to be performed before any other plans are considered for this property.  In addition, the strategic and five-year plans for the city needs to be completed to determine if this property has any potential by the city or if this property will be deemed surplus.  

To that end, we are inviting you to attend our Advisory Neighborhood Commission’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee meeting on February 24, 2004 at 7:00pm at the Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers located at 900 G St. NE.  At this meeting, we would appreciate an update on the status of the environmental study as well as the timeline for regarding the completion of both the strategic and five year plans.  In addition, we would welcome an update on the abandoned fire station located on Maryland Ave.  

Please accept my sincere apologies for not sending this sooner.  It would be unreasonable for me to assume that you world be available to attend our meeting this evening.  Perhaps, Ms. Law would be available to attend to answer our concerns.  If neither of you are available this evening, please accept an invitation to attend our regularly scheduled monthly Commission meeting on March 11, 2004 at the Miner Elementary School.  The meeting starts at 7:00pm and this topic will be placed on the top of the agenda.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler, Chair

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868

Mr. Stanley Jackson, Director, Department of Housing and Community Development
Initial Topics:  
(1) Update on 525 Ninth Street, NE.  See above letter.

(2) Current Disposition of Fire Station on Maryland Avenue, NE.  
(3) Information on the Five Year Plan
.
(4) Discussion on 1125 G Street, NE.  Concerned Neighbors of the 1100 block of G Street, NE, have provided the following information:
1.  We are writing to express our deep frustration regarding the delayed, unsightly and potentially hazardous development taking place in our neighborhood.  A vacant lot at 1125 G Street, Northeast was purchased last year by developers, Dr. Lisa Godette and Tonya Harris, who have since constructed only a shell of a three-story structure.  

2.  Washington Gas and the DC Fire Department have been called a half a dozen times to 1125 G Street, NE. The odor of leaking natural gas is pervasive and our neighborhood is more than just a little concerned.  One fire fighter counseled us not to park near the cut in the street that provides the service line to this abandoned development. When we went to move our cars, we were further warned not to start our ignition...but to move the car while in neutral. I think the implication of such warnings was clear...this is dangerous.


3.  We have for months been trying to get the DCRA to intercede with the developers. This is no longer simple an aesthetic issue; this is a public safety concern. We need an answer to the question:  “What are the intentions of the developers of this nuisance, and potentially dangerous property?” There has been no work done on this property for months, the job site is a magnet for crime, and now we're afraid it poses a risk to surrounding people and property. 
4.  This development has a long and troubled history including numerous code and permit violations.  The project has stalled, contractors are not being paid and there are indications the structure is unsafe.  Essentially, the property is abandoned and poorly secured inviting crime into the neighborhood not to mention providing a haven for rats.  Meanwhile, the community has no information – we’re simply left to live with it.  This is not acceptable.
Brian Sullivan & Eugenia Kim

1129 G Street, NE

(202) 547-7976

A.  Treasurer’s Monthly Report – Approve the monthly report
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For January 2004
Recommendation:  Approve individual disbursements listed above separately. 
Economic Development and Zoning Committee

Present: Commissioners Nick Alberti and Cody Rice; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Brendan Danaher, Jeff Fletcher, and Drew Ronneberg.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.
Updates
H Street Small Area Plan: On Tuesday, February 17, 2004, the DC Council unanimously approved adoption of the H Street SDP as a “Small Area Plan.” A small area plan supplements the Comprehensive Plan and serves as guidance to the District government in prioritizing its policy decisions and coordinating strategic interagency investment in a given area.
SPNA’s appeal on MedLink parking: On February 24, 2004, BZA decided that the Zoning Administrator erred in reducing off-street parking requirements for MedLink. The Zoning Administrator had reduced parking requirements for the nursing home component of the facility based on an analogy to a rooming house. 

BZA agreed with the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association (joined by ANCs 6A and 6C) that the nursing home is more like the hospital (which requires one parking space per bed) than a rooming house. This would mean that MedLink would have to use all 176 existing parking spaces for their current operations instead of only 85 as previously required by the Zoning Administrator. This should reduce on-street parking demand in the surrounding area. MedLink may ask BZA to reconsider, or may appeal the ruling. SPNA has voted to hire a land use attorney for subsequent hearings on this issue.

BZA 17131 (347 Tennessee Avenue, NE)
The committee heard a presentation by Bill Feeney (architect) regarding an application to BZA for special exceptions for a two-story rear addition to a row house. The addition will extend the kitchen and living area on the first floor, and add a closet and bath on the second floor.

Special exceptions are required for lot occupancy and rear yard requirements. Without a special exception, lot occupancy maximum is 60% in the R-4 district. The existing row house is at 56%, and will be at 69% after the addition. Without a special exception, rear yards are required to be 20 feet deep in the R-4 district. Because the back of the lot is angled along the alley, the existing row house has a rear yard that is between 19 feet 8 inches and 23 feet and 10 inches. After the addition, the rear yard will be between 13 feet 4 inches and 17 feet 6 inches.   

Mr. Feeney provided written statements of support from neighbors at 345 and 347 Tennessee Ave, NE.

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter of support for the special exceptions to BZA.
HPA 04-142 (1333 Constitution Avenue, NE)

The committee heard a presentation regarding a concept application to HPRB to demolish the existing building at 1333 Constitution Ave, NE and construct a new building with 4 2-bedroom condominium units.
The new building will span the entire frontage of the lot, and will have 5 parking spaces in the rear. The height of the building will be 3 stories above ground (with an in-ground basement). The height will be 34 feet at the roof line plus a penthouse set back more than 8 feet from the front of the building to reduce visibility from the street. The structure will be brick, but the materials for the 2 bays are still under discussion with HPRB.

The committee heard from about 8 residents of the area who expressed support for the concept of replacing the existing building with a residential use, the 34-foot height, the setback of the penthouse, and the parking in the rear. These same residents expressed concerns about the design/materials of the bays, the types/number of windows in the bays, the materials of the windows and front door, the parking configuration, and the need for additional design work to make the bays more compatible with the existing row houses in the area.

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter of support for the concept to HPRB, noting the specific concerns of the residents about the current bay design/materials and parking configuration and the need for the Historic Preservation Office to work with the applicant to address these concerns.
 

HPA 04-133 (251 8th Street, NE)

The committee discussed the concept application for an addition on the rear of 251 8th Street, NE along C Street, NE. (This is the building that had a partial collapse after DCRA failed to brace and shore the corner bay last summer. HPRB approved plans late last year to rebuild the building as 2 residential units.) 
The developer did not attend the committee meeting, and neither the developer nor HPO provided any drawings of the proposed addition. Commissioner Rice reported that he had sent pictures of the partially re-built corner bay, which did not appear to include a door as drawn in the original plans provided to the ANC.

(Note: The developer contacted Commissioner Rice on Friday, February 27, 2004 at the suggestion of HPO staff. The developer promised to provide revised drawings of the building showing the proposed 10 foot addition, the original garage, a surface parking space, and the city’s approval of a window instead of the door in the re-built bay.)

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter to HPRB advising that progress should be demonstrated on the existing building before granting approval for the addition.
525 9th Street, NE

No one from DHCD was available to update the committee on progress to maintain this DC-owned property and convert it to a productive use. DHCD representatives are scheduled for an update at the March 11, 2004 ANC meeting. 

1600 Maryland Avenue, NE

The committee discussed plans by Clark Realty to build 52 townhouses and 200 apartments on the old Sears site above Hechinger Mall. These plans are currently before the Office of Planning for Large Tract Review.  (Note that this site is located in ANC 5B). The committee agreed that the development of this vacant lot would be positive for H Street, bringing additional residents who may shop along the commercial corridor. The committee noted that the plans seemed consistent with the H Street Strategic Development Plan in terms of use and design. The committee discussed how the design is pedestrian friendly since the buildings are pulled up to the sidewalk with parking in the interior of the site. There also seem to be plans for extensive landscaping and tree planting around the perimeter. The location is well served by existing bus lines. The committee discussed how it would be helpful to have a firm commitment from the developer for an affordable housing component to the project. The committee also discussed the need for OP to look at the design of alley and interior spaces to make sure that no public safety problems are created.

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter of support for the project to OP, but to note concerns about provision of affordable housing and proper design to maintain pubic safety in alleys and interior spaces. 
2004 Committee Goals

The committee discussed goals for 2004 (see below).

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC approve the following 2004 goals for the Economic Development & Zoning Committee.

1. Provide a regular public forum for residents to obtain information and discuss land use issues that affect the ANC 6A area.

2. Review and report to the ANC on all significant activities by the Board of Zoning Adjustment, Zoning Commission, Historic Preservation Review Board, Office of Planning, District Department of Transportation, National Capital Planning Commission, and other agencies that affect land use in the ANC 6A area.

3. Make informed recommendations to the ANC that permit timely participation in city decisions on zoning, historic preservation, economic development, and other topics related to land use in the ANC 6A area. 

4. For the H Street NE neighborhood commercial corridor, monitor and assess public and private development activities for consistency with the H Street Strategic Development Plan. 

5. As needed, schedule speakers from city or federal agencies who can address the interests or concerns of residents related to land use in the ANC 6A area. 

6. As requested by Commissioners and/or residents, assist in gathering information and resolving concerns related to specific properties (e.g., abating problems associated with vacant/abandoned/underutilized properties.)

Next ED&Z Committee Meeting:
Tuesday, March 30, 2004

7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers
Community Outreach Committee
A.  Accept November 17, 2003 Committee Minutes

Attending members:  M. Musante, E. Nelson, M. Irwin.  Absent: I. Basterrechea, D. DeGraffinreidte , J. Laise 

1.  Unfinished Business
A. The minutes from the October meeting were approved.

2.  Grant Applications

A. START, Inc. presented their grant application in person and answered questions from the committee.  START – add info.   After hearing the testimony of the organization:

The committee recommended that the Commission appropriate a grant of $3,550 dollars to START, Inc. to be spent as put forward in their application to the committee. 

3.  Outreach Initiatives

The Committee discussed a recommendation that all commissioners follow a set of guidelines to ease the Committee’s job of placing items on the website.  

The Committee unanimously approved the following recommendations:

· When e-mailing documents please list in subject line whether the document is to be posted or not.

· Please point out what topics should be where and what should the official link say.

· Please send e-mails to be posted to Elizabeth Nelson separately or forwarded to her separately.  Often times, she receives a number of e-mails with no relation to official postings.

The committee unanimously approved to recommend that a letter be sent to all PSA Lts. in the 6A Commission area asking them to contact Commissioners or Ms. Nelson when a PSA meeting is going to be cancelled.  The information could then be listed on the website.

B.  Accept January 12, 2004 Minutes

Attending members:  M. Musante, E. Nelson, M. Irwin.  Absent: I Basterrechea, D. DeGraffinreidte , J. Laise
1.  Unfinished Business.  The minutes from the November meeting were approved.
2.  Grant Applications

Friends of Lovejoy Park presented their grant application in person and answered questions from the committee.  The committee recommended that the organization provide more information regarding the overall plan of the park to address specific questions and resubmit the application.

3.  Outreach Initiatives.  The Committee reviewed the ANC 6A Flyer and asked that more time be given for improvements and updates to the flyer.

C.  Accept February 16, 2004 Minutes
Attending members: M. Musante, E. Nelson, M. Irwin, L. Barbash.  Absent: I Basterrechea, D. DeGraffinreidte , J. Laise
1.  Unfinished Business.  The minutes from January 12, 2004 were approved.
2.  Grant Applications

Friends of Lovejoy Park presented their grant application in person and the committee recommended that the organization make changes in the application to adequately reflect the separation of work between the Department of Parks and Recreation and the Friends of Lovejoy Park.  The application will be resubmitted at the next meeting.

3.  Outreach Initiatives.  The Committee reviewed the ANC 6A Flyer and asked that more time be given for improvements and updates to the flyer.

4.  Committee Membership:  Commissioner Musante announced the desire of Jose Rodriguez to join the committee.

Next Community Outreach Meeting:
Third Monday (Mar 15), 7:00pm

Church of the Apostolic Faith

Annex building 1235 C Street, NE 

Chair, Michael Musante, 548-2542

Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee
A.  Transcription of Alcohol License Community Standard Meeting on February 17, 2004 at Sherwood Recreation Center

The meeting was convened at 7:10 pm. Present: Chairman Michael Kuiken, Brenda Artis, Richard Sundberg, Wes Grooms, Charles White

Introduction

Michael Kuiken stated that the purpose of the hearing was to gather the views of the community as to whether there should be a single community standard for the support of liquor licenses.  He said there would be three hearings, and that public input was important.  He said that written comments would be accepted until March 15th.  He then opened the floor for comments.

Comments Jessica Ward

Commissioner Ward expressed her view that the Committee’s involvement in voluntary agreements would interfere with what protesters have been working on since last July, and would be a duplication of effort. She pointed out that protesters of licenses have spent a great deal of time working with stores, appearing before the ABC and working on mediations.  It would be better, she feels, if the Committee were to work on setting a moratorium standard.  She  said a moratorium would not be permanent, lasting about five years.

Comments Joe Fengler

Commissioner Fengler stated that Commissioner Ward’s comments were well-taken, but the purpose of these hearings is not to be involved in the current cycle of license renewals, but to develop a standard for the 2005 renewal cycle.  He expressed his view that he feels it is important to take the community through a process of discovering whether it wants a minimum community standard.  The question is not whether there should be a moratorium, but to discuss what the process should be.  The question is what community response will be in the future.

Comments David Trumbull, 13th and F Streets NE

Mr. Trumbull said he has been as resident of the neighborhood since 1980.  He is concerned about a store on 13th Street that has been a valuable part of the community, and can’t understand why there is protest about the store.  He stated that problems on the street near the store are the problem of police, and it’s not the responsibility of the owner to monitor what’s happens on the street.  He stated that the operation of the store is ideal, and if all stores could be operated like that it would be ideal—community-based, with good customer service.   It should be set up as a model for other establishments.

Comments Nick Alberti, 1500 North Carolina Ave. NE

Commissioner Alberti said that the ANC had not discussed when the ANC would become a party to the protest of a liquor license.  His hope is that as one result of this discussion will be to develop the triggers for ANC participation in a protest.  He said that community involvement and ANC involvement is not the same thing, and the ANC should have its own criteria.  He believes in a broad standard, what the community would like to see around a liquor store. He mentioned several areas: the sale of certain products that may attract people who don’t have the interest of the community in mind, particularly the sale of singles; what are the standards we want to see for Class B stores that should be grocery stores that sell liquor, and are now basically liquor stores with a few groceries. 

Comments Derek Wood, 13th and F Street NE

Mr. Kuiken and Commissioner Fengler, in response to a question from Mr. Wood, explained their view of what the purpose of these hearings are, explaining what the role of the ANC is, and whether the ANC should use its “great weight” on a consistent basis or on a case-by-case basis.

Mr. Wood asserted that there needs to be a dialogue with the ANC to make sure the establishment is in tune with the community, and while sometimes it is on a case-by-case basis, and sometimes broadly, everybody should know what’s happening and be kept informed.  

Commends Elizabeth Haig

Ms. Haig asked about the process:  assuming the community wants a standard in the future, and in January 2005 stores up for renewal will have to accept those minimum standards, and if not, would the ANC then use its “great weight?”  Mr. Kuiken  explained the process, which if the community decides it wants a standard, there will be another set of three hearing to determine what the standard is. 

Comments Ms. Lee, N A Minut Grocery

Ms. Lee, the owner of N A Minut expressed her concern about attempts to control the sale of single bottles.  While the ANC does positive things, they can’t dictate for her customers.  She doesn’t understand why it is such an issue.  The sale of single is not connected to people hanging out in front.  Mr. Kuiken stated that he would invite her to the hearing with merchants.

General Discussion:

Mr. Trumbull raised the issue of keeping the meeting open and making all decisions in t he open and Mr. Kuiken and Commissioner Fengler assured him that the meetings were well advertised and the community would be informed and part of every step of the process.

Commissioner Alberti pointed out that standards would be beneficial to business owners as well as the community.  If there’s a standard, he said, everyone will know what’s expected of them, and the businesses can measure their conduct of business, and the community can measure their concerns.  He also expressed his hope that at the hearing at which the merchants appear their views will be emphasized.  Mr. Kuiken stated that they not only will be able to testify and submit as much written material as they like, but the record will be kept open after the meeting for those who can’t be present.

Mr. Wood raised the issue of community participation, noting that there were not many people present, and the issues should be reintroduced to the community, and should be taken more directly to the people.  Commissioner Alberti suggested that ANC Commissioners present the project at meeting of community organizations.  A suggestion was made to blanket the community with flyers.

Charles White expressed his concerns about groceries that sell cigarette papers, right next to the candy that children come in to buy, and the sale of single cigarettes to children.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15.

B.  Alcohol License Community Standard March Meetings.  
1.  Class A liquor licenses permit retail sale of beer, wine, and spirits for off premises consumption and Class B liquor licenses permit retail sale of beer and wine for off premises consumption.  Every two years, holders of Class A and B liquor licenses are required to renew their licenses.  Notices are sent to the respective ANC from the Alcohol Beverage Regulation Administration (ABRA) in addition to the 60-day placard period required at each establishment.  Over the last year, our Commission has been engaged in a number of protests of Class A and Class B liquor license renewals.  In the cases that we voted to protest a renewal, it was at the request of residents.  This approach has led many in our community to ask why there is no minimum community standard that applies to all Class A and B license holders.
2.  In order to answer that question, our Commission decided to hold three community meetings to solicit input.  The first meeting took place on February 17 at the Sherwood Recreation Center.  This open forum allowed residents to offer their opinion on the merits of establishing a community standard.  To ensure we provide an opportunity for every resident to offer their views, we will be accepting written statements until March 15.  These can be either sent electronically to Michael Kuiken at kuikenanc6a@hotmail.com or via postal service to Joseph Fengler at 815 F Street, NE 20002.  
3.  At our second meeting, on March 16th, the committee will hear from a panel that includes neighborhood associations, community groups, liquor store owners, and district officials. On March 30th , the committee will discuss the input received and make a formal recommendation on whether a minimum community standard should be established for ANC 6A.  At the April 8th  ANC 6A meeting, the Commission will formally consider the committee’s recommendation. 

4.  March Meetings:
March 16th – 7:00pm

Sherwood Recreation Center, 10th and G Streets, NE
Participate and listen to what our community organizations, district agencies and city officials have to say about implementing a minimum standard.
March 30th – 7:00pm

Sherwood Recreation Center, 10th and G Streets, NE
Participate in the committee meeting that will sift through the views and opinions in order to make a formal recommendation on whether or not we should have a community standard.

Public Safety Committee
No Report Filed
Next Public Safety Committee Meeting
Last Wednesday (Mar 31), 7:00pm

Sherwood Recreation Center

Corner of 10 & G, NE

Chair, Wanda Harris

A.  DDOT Letter.  Mr Drew Ronneberg submits the following text be approved as a letter.
To Department of Transportation

ANC6A would like to express its support for DDOT’s ongoing effort to improve the streetscape of H street NE in accordance with the H Street Strategic Plan.  We fully support DDOT’s attempts to improve the physical streetscape by straighten curb line, adding bulb-outs, and planting large full tree at intersections and trees with taller crown interleaved with street lamps between the intersections.  

Also, ANC6a strongly encourages DDOT to plan for street cars along H Street with stops at North Capitol Street, the top of Hopscotch Bridge, 5th 8th and 13th streets.  The streetcars will provide residents with an important means of public transportation and will make the H street commercial district more accessible to the rest of the city.

We are also supportive of DDOT’s effort to remove on-street parking restrictions during rush hour and believe that the additional parking will benefit H Street merchants.  We understand that DDOT has undertaken modeling efforts that indicate that the additional traffic on side streets will have minimal impact on the surrounding residential neighborhoods.

In addition, we are supportive of DDOT efforts to redesign the “starburst” intersection at H Street, Maryland, Benning and Bladensburg roads to make it more pedestrian friendly and anchor the East end of the corridor.  

Finally we feel that efforts to use artwork that is sensitive to the local history of the neighborhood with enhance the H street experience.

B.  Prospect / Goding Update – Memorandum for Record.  
March 1, 2004

Mr. Tommy Wells

Ward Six, District of Columbia Board of Education

825 North Capitol St, NE, 9th Floor

Washington, D.C. 20002

Re: Prospect / Goding Learning Center February Memorandum for Record, February 26, 2004

Mr. Wells:


This is a memorandum for record for the February 26, 2004, meeting regarding Prospect / Goding Learning Center at the Sherwood Recreation Center with District of Columbia Public School (DCPS), United States Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), Prospect / Goding Learning Center Staff, and District of Columbia Board of Education officials.

To summarize the information presented.  One, the contract was awarded on November 27, 20032 to THR Enterprises, Inc.  Two, the contract was awarded for $1.6 million and the current value of the contract has been increased by $15.3 thousand for the installation of a security fence and for bathroom restoration.  Three, the project is 35% complete and running 9 months behind schedule due to technical issues with the design, problems obtaining permits from Department of Regulatory Affairs, and discontinuity in contractor’s staff assigned to this project.  Four, the current completion date is June 30, 2004.

The discussion that ensued generally focused on: finishing repairs the exterior of the building, correcting interior damage caused by contractor neglect; repairing or replacing the playground; installing a new roof; securing the perimeter school, integrating information technology; and finally, the coordinating the completion of these tasks prior to the start of summer school.  The following issues were identified for action prior to our next meeting:

Walk through of the building will be conducted on Wednesday, March 3, 2004 at 11:30am.  

Mr. Victor Harvell from the DCPS Office of Facilities Management was to conduct a physical inspection of the roof on February 27, 2004.  The expectation is that the cost to replace the roof will be under $1 million dollars and accordingly the contract bid and award process will be completed in 45 days.  Please provide a copy of the summary, as well as the initial timelines for the roof project, by March 11, 2004.  

Mr. Michael Rogers from USACE agreed to notify us on the approval of connections for the support panels by March 5, 2004.  We are requesting that we be notified on the status of the connections by March 8, 2004.  In addition, he stated that he would reexamine the timelines for the initial contract as well as the anticipated changes due to interior damage in order to integrate the remaining tasks for THR Enterprises, Inc.  We are requesting an updated timeline by March 12, 2004.

Mr. Ray Bryant from DCPS stated that he would review funding avenues as well as the unique requirements for the playground.  Moreover, he stated that he would review the information technology requirements to see determine if they can be accommodated during the interior renovation phase.  We are requesting an update on the status of the funding for playground and information technology requirements by March 22, 2004.

Ms. Francine Edmonds from the Executive Office of the Mayor agreed to explore funding sources for physical security and cameras for the facility.  We are requesting an update on the status of these efforts at our next meeting.

While we expect to have our school finished by June 30, 2004, we would like to discuss the initial plans for continued education of our children in the event that deadline is not feasible at our next meeting.

In close, while we understand that dwelling on the past will not provide solutions for the future, continued communication is required to ensure that the community at large and the parents in particular are adequately informed on our progress.  We look forward to our next meeting on March 26, 2004 at 6:00pm at the Sherwood Recreation Center.

Respectfully,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler 

Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner 6A-02

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
(202) 423-8868

Electronic cc: 


Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Mr. Dedric Boyd, Office of Facilities Management District of Columbia Public School


Mr. Victor Harvell, Office of Facilities Management District of Columbia Public School


Dr. Eve Peterson, Principal, Sherwood / Goding Learning Center


Mr. Ray Bryant, DCPS Chief, Special Education Reform


Ms. Francine Edmonds, Executive Office of the Mayor, District of Columbia


Mr. Dennis Pritchett, United States Army, Corps of Engineers


Mr. John Wehmanen, United States Army, Corps of Engineers


Mr. Michael Rogers, United States Army, Corps of Engineers


Ms. Raenelle Zapata, Sherwood / Goding Learning Center Parent


Ms. Alva Abdussalaam, teacher at Sherwood / Goding Learning Center


Ms. Erika Fitzpatrick, 10th Street Resident

For more information about our Commission – please visit our website at www.anc6a.org
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Sheet1

		Period Covered:				02/01/04		-		02/29/04

		Checking Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   19,279.48

		Receipts:

				District Allotments												$   - 0

				Total Other Deposits												$   - 0

				Transfers from Saving Account												$   - 0

				Total Receipts														$   - 0

		Total Funds Available																$   19,279.48

		Disbursements:

				Kinko's Inc.								CK#1173				$   303.26

				Roberta Weiner (Minutes Preparation)								CK#1174				$   115.14

				ANC Securtiy Fund								CK#1175				$   25.00

				START Inc. (Grant)								CK#1173				$   2,000.00

				Transfer to Savings Account												$   - 0

				Total Disbursements														$   2,443.40

		Ending Balance																$   16,836.08

		*************************************************************************************************************************************************

		Savings Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   4,118.53

		Receipts:

				Transfers from Checking Account												$   - 0

				Total Receipts														$   - 0

		Total Funds Available																$   4,118.53

		Disbursements:

				Transfers to Checking Account												$   - 0

				Total Disbursements														$   - 0

		Ending Balance																$   4,118.53
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